Little Budworth Parish Plan Steering Group
Minutes of Meeting on Tuesday 4 March 2014
Present:

Tony Hall

Cora Cowap




Peter Robinson




Andy Martell




Joanne Jeffs




Barbara Iceley




Claire Jones
Dave Lee

Carol Himbury

Philip Martin

Peter Patel

Apologies:

Malcolm Carnegie



Debra Jones
Nikky Boardman 

1  Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

There were no matters arising from previous minutes.

2  Parish Plan Matters Discussed
The Committee welcomed 2 new members – Philip Martin and Peter Patel. 

We are moving along with the Parish Plan.  Writing has been divided into sections.  TH is doing introduction and DJ description of the Parish.  DL is working on summaries of key action points.  BI is going to the local pubs to ask them to write a short paragraph on how they have settled in.  Geoff Johnson was going to help with the history of the Parish but unfortunately he is not well.  Deirdre McKay wrote a book on ‘Little Budworth Past and Present’ which Joan Johnson has a copy of. Joan also has copies of historic reference books so TH will try and put something together on the History of the Parish.  There needs to be an introduction section from the Parish Council as well as the Steering Group and CC will put something together on behalf of the Parish Council. 
CJ advised that the biggest section is the Action Plan (tables at the back) and also the process from start to where we are today.  The survey responses and support of open events will need to be included.  The Action Plan will come from the summary/results of survey and usually consists of 40 actions which will include short, medium and long term plans.  Once the Action Plans are drawn up we need to try and get more volunteers.  The Parish Plan is then reviewed every year and re-written every 5 years.  
To keep costs down we may do an online version of the Parish Plan with only a few hard copies in key areas, eg, the Village Hall.

3  Any Other Business
Banners are going to be made advertising the Little Budworth web site.  There will be 5 at £25 each. We have Oulton Park on our web site but are we on theirs?  DL will look into this.
Snow Angels – CH has 9 Snow Angels and 3 customers. They are still awaiting DBS checks and then ID badges will be distributed.  A bin for rock salt has been put in the Village Hall Car Park.  CH is going to organise another recruitment drive.  Snow Angels are not just for snow but for any extreme weather so may be needed in summer.  
Philip Martin is keen to help with a Business Group.  He belongs to Cheshire Business Leaders Association which has 70 members.  Bringing businesses together can benefit the community, everyone has something to offer.  A Business Group can pressurise decision makers. TH will give PM a list of our Parish businesses.
Peter Patel who has a finance background is happy to help and may become Treasurer for both the Parish Plan and the Village Green.

Nikky Boardman who unfortunately could not make the meeting is very keen to help with the organisation of a Community Shop.  A group are going to Ashton Hayes on Saturday to see how their very successful shop works.  Having an ‘internet shop’ in the Village Hall was discussed.  
4  Date and Time of Next Meeting
There will be a small interim meeting on Tuesday 18 March at 7.30 pm in the Red Lion and the next full meeting will be on Tuesday 1 April at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

J Jeffs
6 March 2014 
